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Dear friends, 

Three years ago, as we gathered to welcome in the New Year on 
Erev Rosh Hashanah, I spoke the following words: 

“We may not know what the future brings, but we have the           
opportunity, through repentance, prayer, and charity to better   
ourselves.  We have the opportunity, during these Holy Days, to  
examine our own personal relationship, and to try and improve 
how we relate to ourselves in the year to come.” 

What was an innocent phrase to begin wrapping up my sermon that evening, 
turned out to be something much more profound.  We truly did not know what the 
future would be bringing us, just a few months later, as the COVID-19 pandemic 
reached our community.  But not only did we not know what the future would 
bring, we were forced, by those days and weeks of solitude and quarantine, to    
examine our relationship with ourselves and one another. 

That was three years ago, and our perspectives on the world have been changed in 
many ways.  We have, as a community, grown in so many ways because of the 
strain that COVID put on each one of us and, as evidenced by the sheer number of 
people participating in recent events, services, and programs, has led us to a        
renewed commitment across our congregational family during this celebration of 
our 18th year as a congregation.   

In just a few short weeks, we will gather again to celebrate our New Year.  This year 
will feel very familiar, and also incredibly different—all for the same reason: We are 
coming home!  For the first time in three years, we will be celebrating the High   
Holy Days in our own sanctuary here on Parsons Road, where we will sing, dance, 
pray, and welcome each other as we also engage in the holy work of cheshbon 
hanefesh, the accounting of our souls that is so central to these days. 

In the days leading up to the New Year, it is traditional to say the words of Psalm 
27:4 that say, “Achat she’alti, One thing I ask of Adonai, only that do I seek, to     
reside in the house of Adonai all the days of my life and to gaze upon the beauty of 
Adonai and frequent God’s temple.”  This year, as we welcome in 5783 together, 
we will have this wish fulfilled—to finally be able to be in God’s house, our own  
holy sanctuary, for the High Holy Days, together and as one community. 

I look forward to seeing you all here at CDT! 

Shanah tovah, 

 

Rabbi Jordan    

Rabbinic Reflections 
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Events 
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This section of the newsletter is dedicated to our new members joining us recently. We 

are so proud and excited to have this family a part of our community.  Enjoy getting to 

know the Kaidar-Heafetz family and extend a welcome hand.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Member Corner 
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Originally from Israel, Ofir, Zehavit and Eshkar came to the states 14 years ago. Shomri and 
Lavi-Koren were born in St. Louis, Mo. After 3 1/2 years in St. Louis, we moved to Atlanta.  

Ofir enjoys daily workouts and long hikes. Zehavit pursued her passion for baking by running 
a business for 8 years, but earlier this year opted for a change and started a new job in the 
finance field. In addition to baking, Zehavit also enjoys pottery. Eshkar is focused on his     
senior year, and as the debate captain of Chattahoochee HS he hopes to achieve a debate 
scholarship for college. Shomri has begun his final year at Taylor Road Middle School. 
He loves reading,  swimming, and bike riding. Recently Shomri completed his Bar Mitzvah 
project and donated $1000 and several bicycles to 'Free Bikes 4 Kids ATL'. Lavi-Koren started 
his first year at Taylor Road Middle School. He loves Jiu Jitsu, boxing and video Games. He 
also loves to bake with Zehavit.  

After many years in ATL we are looking for a warm and welcoming community to call our 
home away from home. We are hoping that Dor Tamid will be that place for us, as our home 
and hearts will always be open to our Dor Tamid family.  

We are Kaidar-Heafetz family – Ofir, Zehavit, Eshkar (17.5), Shomri (14), 
and Lavi-Koren (11) 



 

 

President’s Message 
September is upon us, and CDT has a lot going on!  September brings us to the High Holy 
Days (HHD), and it has also seen three sessions of Religious School. Information on the 
HHD has gone out and we look forward to seeing you at CDT. This year, we will be       
together as one community in our spiritual home celebrating the Days of Awe. Please 
get your rsvp’s back as soon as possible so that we can plan as well as possible. 

School is off to an amazing start and the kids are enjoying themselves while learning   
Hebrew and about being Jewish.  Rabbi Jordan, the staff , the Education Committee and 
Rachel Allen, our VP of Education, have worked hard with our teachers and madrichim 
to get this year off to a fabulous start.  

As you learned recently, Rachel Allen, who serves currently on our Board as a VP of      
Education and President-Elect, is serving as Interim Religious School Coordinator for the remainder of this 
school year.  This will allow us to take the time to analyze our needs and do a full nation-wide search for the 
next amazing member of our CDT office team.  

This month we had two Chai for Chai events.  The first was an Adult Ed where a panel of Past Presidents and 
Founding Members discussed the creation of our CDT 18 years ago, and then the 60’s Musical Shabbat with 
about 150 people in attendance groovin’ to the music!  The energy when we are all together is contagious!  

Before our Musical Shabbat, we had a New Member Shabbat Dinner with over 80 people in attendance.  We 
invited all new members that have joined our CDT community since 2020.  The pandemic curtailed our ability 
to meet and welcome our new members in person, and our goal this year was to bring them all together to 
meet each other, our Board of Directors, and Membership Committee.  The dinner was a huge success and 
our newest members got to enjoy Musical Shabbat on a full tummy! We ended the evening with a delicious 
Oneg sponsored by our PrimeTimers. 

There is one Chai for Chai event before the High Holy Days are upon us…DUELING PIANOS!!!  Join us on     
September 10th for a fun night!  Look for more information in this newsletter and CDT Eblasts.  

Remember, our goal this year is to get as much ‘life’ as possible into our building in celebration of our Chai 
year.  Check out our 18 events for 18 years, Chai for Chai, as well as all the great things we have going on.  
Hope to see you soon!  

Leslie 

Leslie Fox 
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Shalom Chaveirim - hello my friends, 
 

“In a Few Short Weeks…we will be moving into our new home on Parsons 
Road. It has been a long haul, but when you walk into our building for the 
first time I think that you will agree that the wait was worthwhile.”  

 
These were the words written on the front page of our newsletter in August of 2008 by Mark 
Kopkin, the then Building Committee Chair. As the High Holy Days (the Chagim) approach this 
year, I can’t help but think back to that time - that first. I have been trying to place this       

upcoming Jewish New Year. After all, we haven’t been in our building to celebrate the New Year together 
since 2019 - since the end if the last decade. I think the time this most resembles is when we first entered 
our building. And this time for me is a second Shehechiyanu, if you will.  A “new first”.  
 
In 2008 during the  beginning few days at our building, we celebrated so many firsts.  We celebrated our first 
Shabbat, our first Sukkot, our first Simchat Torah, our first Adult B’nai Mitzvah cohort. This year, we have 
many things that are new as well. We will have newness to our Rosh Hashanah services with the                
participation of our youth choir - Kol Sasson. We will have newness this Yom Kippur, with additional music 
and instrumentation. Our Religious School has evolved. We will have a new Musical Tot Shabbat, new adult   
education, new events at which to socialize, new social action opportunities, and so much more.  
 
This year we will even celebrate, as a new cohort of Adult B’nai Mitzvah chant Torah and lead us in a      
Shabbat Morning Service. As we reenter our building this year to observe the Chagim, let us be renewed. Let 
us be strengthened and inspired by these new beginnings.  
 
L’Shalom, 
 
Mike Zuspan 
Cantorial Soloist 

Cantorial Soloist’s Message 
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 Mike Zuspan 

Collin is in the 7th grade, and is an honor roll student at Autrey Mill Middle School. He 
loves playing soccer. He spends a lot of time training at home and with his GSA SCCL Club 
team. He will only watch the best soccer in the world, which he claims is the European 
Premier League.  He also loves hanging out with his friends at Newtown Park or going to 
the local JC High School Football games.  
 
Collin wanted to help some of the struggling animal shelters in our area for his Tikkun 
Olam/social action project. He knows that our family has adopted two dogs (Penny and 

Nino) from the Humane Society. As  people returned to work from the pandemic, many pets that were 
adopted started to be returned to the shelters. Collin wanted to help the shelters who were in need of     
supplies.  He collected bowls, collars and leashes and blankets that animals can use at Fulton Animal          
Services. He also collected money to donate to help animals who are in need of surgical procedures. 
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Mazel Tov to our B’nai Mitzvah Students 

Reese is an 8th grader at Lakeside Middle School in Forsyth County whom you will       
usually find studying, playing sports, or belting out show tunes.  She is recognized as a 
high achiever and hard worker in everything she does, except for her art skills which in 
her own words, “…  haven’t improved since 1st grade!”  Reese has a brain full of smarts 
and wit, a heart full of love and compassion, and a smile of laughter and joy. As most of 
you know, Reese plays competitive soccer at Atlanta Fire United and also enjoys         
performing musical theater, throwing a football, playing card games, spending time with 
family and friends, and taking naps in the car (for which she is famously impossible to 
wake). 

For Reese’s tikkun olam / mitzvah project, she elected to volunteer and raise money for TopSoccer which 
combined her desire to work with children with special needs and her love of soccer. Reese’s greatest joy is 
to make others smile, and she thoroughly enjoyed her mitzvah project.   

Julia is in her final year at Pinckneyville Middle School and has been an honor roll     
student the past 2 years. She enjoys working on creative art projects, has a love of 
Greek mythology, and has been a Girl Scout for 8 years. Julia enjoys tennis,           
swimming, and bike rides with the family, as well as working hard with her soccer 
team. She loves to travel within the country and overseas, and hopes to fulfill a     
burning ambition to gain a deeper understanding of mythology by visiting Greece. 
 

Julia has a strong desire to share her love of art with others. For her Bat Mitzvah tikkun olam social action 
project, she has collected art supplies to donate to Children’s Healthcare of Atlanta. She hopes the baskets 
full of supplies will help children of all ages temporarily forget about their medical troubles and lose        
themselves in an art project, as she loves to do.  

Alyssa is an 8th grader at Pinckneyville Middle School and has been an honor roll        
student the past 2 years. She loves art, is an avid reader, and is an integral member of 
her club soccer team. Alyssa enjoys family time, bike   riding, tennis, and swimming, and 
has been a Girl Scout for 8 years. She loves our trips to England, where she feels a 
strong affinity with the country.  
 
Alyssa is a very caring individual, often thinking of others before herself. Her inspiration 
for her Bat Mitzvah tikkun olam social action project came from receiving a crocheted 

blanket as a baby in the Neonatal Intensive Care Unit at Northside Hospital. She has spent many diligent 
hours working hard to crochet blankets to donate to the hospital so others may have what she received 
those 13 years ago. 
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Education 
Welcome Back!!  As many of you know, we had our grand reopening of the CDT        
Religious School just a few short weeks ago and what a wonderful and exciting event it 
was.  The excitement and energy was contagious from the moment the students and 
parents drove into CDT. From our wonderful teachers to our dedicated madrichim, and 
all of the many volunteers and parents/guardians that attended, it truly was an         
educational and fantastic day.  Our community here at CDT is so strong and the         
support that we get from each of you is truly outstanding.  We had representatives 
here from many of our committees including sisterhood, men’s club, social action and 
social events/fundraising to provide information and volunteer opportunities to our 
parents and guardians. We all began the day with a beautiful shirah led by the Rabbi 
and Mike, and than the students headed to class to begin their engaging day of      
learning. Our parents remained in the sanctuary where Rabbi Jordan provided us with 

important information about the schedule, procedure and curriculum for the new school year. We ended 
the meeting with some coffee, bagels and socializing.   

We are so excited about some of our new programs involved with the religious school this year. We have a 
new curriculum developed by Rabbi Jordan. Mike has created a new children’s choir and they are already 
getting prepared for some upcoming events at CDT, and our madrichim and madrichim in training program 
is stronger than ever.  We cannot be more excited for this school year.   

Rachel Allen 
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BIMAH 

Scott & Rachel Allen 

Andrew & Linda Frazer 

Ross Block & Landy Gonzalez                            

Fred & Lauren Green 

Ron & Betty Kurtz 

Stacy Lord 

Scott & Laura Palgon 

Scott & Dana Rothenberg 

 

ARK 

Tyler and Ashley Chenault 

Ruthie Cohen 

Bryan & Michelle Debowsky 

Andrew & Robyn Jacober 

Alan & Carol Kovar 

Ed & Vicki Levine 

Janet Levy 

Ian & Lisa Oxman 

David & Michelle Pomerantz 

Lesley Radov 

Mike and Marci Risner 

Steve & Jodi Wolfe 

TORAH 

Angelo & Audrey Capozzoli 

Gregg & Leslie Fox 

Ira and Janet Mann 

Marilyn Margolis 

Fred & Sherry Nemiroff 

Norman & Marjorie Shindler 

David & Charla Weinsier 

A very special thank you to the following who participated in our Sanctuary Circles. 

“By three things is the world sustained: by Torah, by worship, and by deeds of loving-kindness.” 

Pirkei Avot 1:2 

SANCTUARY CIRCLES 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Caring Committee 
Anita Walters 
—in memory of Hilard B. Shaw 
Spencer & Debby Shilling 
—in honor of Eliana & Emilia Sanchez 
Ann Bassell 
—Thank you for Stanley  
 
Garden Fund 
Alan & Shelly Pomerance 
—in memory of Saul Mirrer 
 
General Fund 
Morty & Annie Katz 
—in healing strength for Reena Fields 
Buddy & Susan Goodman 
—in memory of Gerald N. Goodman 
 
PrimeTimers 
Leslie Penuel 
—in memory of Louis Goldsmith 
 
Rabbi Discretionary Fund 
Alan & Shelly Pomerance 
—in memory of Sydelle Mirrer 
Ann Bassell  
—a speedy recovery for Stanley 
Rob & Kathleen Sable 
—in memory of Robert T. Gay 
 

Sandwich Project 
Debbie Rubin 
 
Social Action 
Spencer & Debby Shilling 
—in honor of CDT posting for Authors Fair 
 
Yahrzeit Fund 
Michael & Marci Risner 
—in memory of Bernie Schneiderman  
 
Yahrzeit Plaque 
Mitch & Lisa Skyer 
Ruthie Cohen 
Jason & Julie Epstein 
Doug & Caren Kern 
Stacy Lord 
Scott & Rachel Allen 
Scot & Robin Goldring 
Philip & Leslie Chaffer 
Scott & Dana Rothenberg 
Dave & Ellen Ascher 
Angelo & Audrey Capozzoli 
Andrea Chait 
Alicia Oberhand 
Sol & Lisa Danzig 
Greg & Lesley Fox 
—in memory of Rita Jonas 
Harriet Jacobs 
—in memory of Jerome (Jerry) Jacobs 
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Many Thanks  —  תודה רבה 

 Condolences 

Michele Hochheiser and Melissa Silverman on the passing of Michele’s father 

Alan Hochheiser 

Darrin Bronfman on the passing of his father 

Alan Bronfman 



 

 

Social Action and Tikkun Olam 

 

Social Action 
 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

We are so happy to have been able to start-up Homes Against Hunger again after a long 
break due to the pandemic. Donations were sorted on August 28th, and it was inspiring 

to see how many people made generous donations. The food went to the North Fulton Community Charities 
Food Bank, which helps so many needy families in our community.   

Thank you to all of you who dropped off food at CDT or arranged to have donations picked up at your homes.  
We will let you know the next time we will be doing Homes Against Hunger. 

If you have any questions about this fantastic initiative, please email: homesagainsthunger@dortamid.com 

Atlanta Pride Parade  

The annual Atlanta Pride Parade is set for October 9th. We will have a group from CDT assembling and   
marching together.  

If you are interested in more details, please contact Paula Bloom at: (pbloom99@yahoo.com)   

Gan Tamid 

The garden is continuing to yield fruits, vegetables, and spices despite our strange weather. The North     
Gwinnett Food Bank is delighted, as always, to receive all these goodies. 

If you want to get your hands dirty, please contact Lesley Radov (lradov85@gmail.com).    

Do you have a Social Action Passion?   

Besides our normal Social Action initiatives such as Homes Against Hunger,  the Gan Tamid Garden, monthly 
dinners for the residents of Zaban Paradies (for couples and families learning how to become self-sufficient), 
Blood Drives, and the Hunger Walk, we are making plans for other exciting projects benefiting those in our 
community that need assistance. 

We started the summer with five carloads of donations of clothing, household goods,  personal items, toys 
and books benefiting Ukrainian Refugees settling in our area.  Some temple members also donated furniture 
which was greatly appreciated as these families try to set up their homes. We have some other great           
initiatives that are in the planning stages.   

If you would like to provide some input about future projects, please take the following SurveyMonkey      
Survey:  CDT Social Action Project Survey 

If you would like to be part of Social Action, please contact Paula Bloom (pbloom99@yahoo.com).  Do as 
much or as little as you want, or just get on our distribution list to see what is going on.  
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Homes Against Hunger 

mailto:lradov85@gmail.com
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/FNQPWSC
mailto:pbloom99@yahoo.com


 

 

Sisterhood  
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Janet Mann 

Looking forward to a year full of Sisterhood Events! Keep on the lookout for emails with invites to a variety of 
events throughout the year!  

 
We will share upcoming events in a variety of ways:  

1)  Weekly eBlast with links to RSVP the event 
2)  Monthly CDT Newsletter 
3)  Emails titled” CDT Sisterhood”- dortamidsisterhood@gmail.com 
4)  Paper fliers that can be picked up in the synagogue 
 

We want everyone to feel that they are up-to-date on Sisterhood events! If you have not been able to locate 
or have not received any of the above forms of communication, please contact me, Janet Mann 
dortamidsisterhood@gmail.com so we can solve the problem together! 

 
 

 

Check out the pic below from our successful Religious School Kickoff Event on 8/14! 
On this fun day, we met and reconnected with some wonderful women AND… 

added 15 NEW Sisterhood members! We are close to 100 Sisterhood members!  

mailto:dortamidsisterhood@gmail.com
mailto:dortamidsisterhood@gmail.com


 

 

Sisterhood, cont. 
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Social Action Events 
The Sandwich Project 
Zaban Paradies Center 

The Cohen Home 
  

Social Events 
Mah Jong Night and Game Night 

Chanukah Party 
Monthly Book Club 

Lunches and Dinners 
Exercising 

Women’s Retreat 
Ice cream Party 

Movie Night & Discussion 
Women’s Wellness seminar 

Dance Party 
Day trip to museums 

Ritual Events 
Sisterhood Shabbat 

Women’s Seder 
  

Support for the Congregation 
Youth Group - financial support 

Religious School - combined events 
Social Action Committee 

B’Nai Mitzvah Gifts 
Beautification of the Sanctuary 

  

**If you have an ideas that you would like 
to share with Sisterhood,  

please contact: Janet Mann 
dortamidsisterhood@gmail.com 
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PrimeTimers 

 

 

 

…And the PrimeTimers are on a roll!! 

On Friday, August 26th, the PrimeTimers hosted the Oneg following Musical Shabbat. We loved having our 
hands in on one of the Chai for Chai events. The PrimeTimers came out in full force!   

A special thank you goes to Beverly Mahone for organizing our volunteers!  Thanks to our bakers:  Linda   
Barton, Leslie & Art Criden, Edie Davis, Sherry Fages, Susan Goodman, Karen Griffey, Bonnie Harvey, Linda 
Lusins, Michele Mandel, Sharon Rocco, Carol Kovar, Susan Goodman, and Ethel Rubenstein.  

Our next outing will be to the Savoy Automobile Museum in Cartersville. It is the newest 
museum in the Cartersville area with 37 acres of antique cars.  Check out their website at 
savoymuseum.org. We plan to meet at CDT on Tuesday, October 11th at 10:00 a.m. to     
carpool.  There is a café in the museum where we will have lunch, and then you can stay as 
long as you want. BEFORE the end of September, please contact Jutta Mercado at:       
brunn4@yahoo.com; 203-417-8510, or Linda Malin at: lindamalin22@gmail.com;                    
973-489-0292, to reserve your place.   

Looking forward to seeing everyone soon… 

Leslie & Janet 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Janet Levy 
Leslie Penuel 

 

mailto:brunn4@yahoo.com
mailto:lindamalin22@gmail.com
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Happenings 



 

 

Connecting 
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Programs For Women 
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Click here for the online form or complete the form below and mail to the CDT office. 

https://www.dortamid.org/plantatreeinisrael
https://www.dortamid.org/plantatreeinisrael
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https://www.dortamid.org/cdtmarketplacesignup
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Our Advertisers 



 

 

P
a

g
e

 2
1
  
 V

o
ic

e
 o

f 
th

e
 G

e
n
e

ra
ti
o

n
s
  
 S

e
p
te

m
b

e
r 

2
0
2

2
  



 

 

 
JAC is a multicultural Childcare Facility located at 

Congregation Dor Tamid in Johns Creek.  
 

At JAC students learn about different cultures,  
languages and traditions. Students learn to be more    
independent, more creative and social. Though the 
school year has already started, it’s not to late to  
enroll your child. Call now to find out about any  

promotions we are running.  
At JAC your child will learn in  

Hebrew and English!  
 

Schedule your tour today at 770.321.8484  
(ext:1 or 3)  

 

JAC PRESCHOOL                                                       
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2022-2023 Board of Directors and Staff 
 

  Executive Committee 
           
President               Leslie Fox  
President Elect        Rachel Allen 
Synagogue Operations VP     Denise Deitchman  
Finance VP            Marci Risner   
Facilities VP           Carrie Wooten  
Education VP            Rachel Allen             
Marketing/Communications VP  Ian Oxman         

Trustees 
  
Fundraising           Ashley Chenault 
Ritual              Sherry Nemiroff 
Membership           Robyn Jacober 
Endowment        Scott Brown 
Social Action         Paula Bloom 
Trustee at Large            Melanie Asher 
Presidential Appointee    Rob Lederman 
Sisterhood          Janet Mann 
Men’s Club        Eric Cole 

 Staff        
 
Senior Rabbi          Jordan M. Ottenstein, RJE 
Cantorial Soloist        Mike Zuspan 
Executive Director           Stacey Jahanfar 
Communications Coordinator           Ginny Allen 
Custodial Staff        Mo Alqaraghuli & Zainab Yousif 
CDTTY Advisors        Jaime & Eric Benson 


